
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ‘SOUPER SABBATH’ ON 5th
MARCH Come and join us at 1pm for soup and 
fellowship in the Cedar/Sycamore room. Everyone 
welcome - please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.
com to book places to help with catering quantities. 
Thank you. Fiona, Alison and team.

ARE YOU THE PARENT OF A TEENAGER? OUR 
SABBATH EVENING TEENS MEETINGS ARE BACK! 
These take place along the themes of spiritual, service 
and social activities. Please message Naomi (07711 115 
617) to join the WhatsApp group for more information.

UPCOMING DATES:
26rth Feb – Pastor Terry;
5th March – Uche Ademuyiwa (Women’s Day); 
12th March – Morning baptism; 
9th April – Communion; 
16th April – Easter service;

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Bernell Bussue
Call to Worship: Hymn 5 NAH: Let All the World in 

Every Corner Sing (1 verse)
Invocation - Burnell Bussue

Hymn 16 NAH: O Worship the King
Tithes & Off ering - Bernell Bussue

Children Story - Eileen Hussey
1st Scripture reading - Genesis 33:1-12 

- Rachel Ntata
Hymn 726 NAH: Sweet Hour of Prayer

Family Prayer - Carlton and Judy Plaatjes
2nd Scripture Reading - Ephesians 5:25-30 

- Bradley Lusinga
Musical Item “The Greatness of the Lord” 

- Yui Hanada
Sermon - ‘ The Church as a family’ 

- Pastor Jim Huzzey
Hymn 263 NAH: The Church’s One Foundation

Benediction - Pastor Jim Huzzey

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM CEDAR SYCAMORE

Welcome & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn: NAH 637 - All the way

Facilitator: Wallacia Scott 
Panel: Adewale Ademuyiwa, Ioan Herteliu, Catherine 

Phiri, 4th panelist  TBC

But when the Father sends the Advocate
as my representative—that is, the Holy Spirit—
he will teach you everything and will remind you 

of everything I have told you.

JOHN 14:26 (NLT)

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

CSMC NOTICES: We will be performing a fire alarm 
test next Sabbath on 26th February 2022. This is 
to get everyone familiarised with the sound of the 
alarm in preparation for future fire drills which is a 
mandatory and legal requirement under the Fire Act 
2021. Please be patient with us as this is carried out.

Would all those with food items in the fridges and 
freezers in the Cedar/Sycamore room, Williams Hall 
kitchens or the freezer behind the lift ensure that all 
items are properly labelled with name and date or 
removed. After 28.2.22 the fridges and freezers are 
to be cleared of out of date items.

ADVENTURERS & PATHFINDERS ENROLMENT 
IS OPEN NOW - For further details please email 
pathfinders@stanboroughchurch.org.
The club’s welcome ceremony will take place on 
26th Feb afternoon.

BIBLE EXPERIENCE - Please pray for the 
Adventurers (ABE) and Pathfinders(PBE) who are 
taking their Bible test today in Newbold. Our church 
has 4 teams in total attending. May God be with 
them and the rest of  teams across the SEC and 
grant them safe journey to and from the venue. May 
this gathering be a joyful experience.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: Join us for an interactive 
afternoon from 3pm to 5pm this sabbath. Our 
guest speaker for today’s programme is Brother 
Wale Ademuyiwa, a stress therapist. Looking 
forward to seeing you. Meeting ID - 7279659834 | 
Passcode - WMmeeting

PARTIAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT 
(2ND READING) __________________________

First Aid Co-ordinator – Volker Herkner
_____________________________________________

SPOTTING GOD (DEVOTIONAL)

“You will keep in perfect peace those whose minds are 
steadfast, because they trust in you.” Isaiah 26:3

A pirouette is a graceful spin that’s executed by 
ballerinas and contemporary dancers alike. As a 
child, I loved to do pirouettes in my modern dance 
class, whirling round and round until I was dizzy in the 
head and fell to the ground. As I got older, a trick I 
learned to help me maintain my balance and control 
was “spotting”—identifying a single point for my eyes 
to return to each time I made a full circle spin. Having 
a single focal point was all I needed to master my 
pirouette with a graceful finish.

We all face many twists and turns in life. When we 
focus on our problems, however, the things we 
encounter seem unmanageable, leaving us dizzy and 
heading toward a disastrous fall. The Bible reminds us 
that if we keep our minds steadfast, or focused, on 
God, He’ll keep us in “perfect peace” (Isaiah 26:3). 
Perfect peace means that no matter how many turns 
life takes, we can remain calm, assured that God will 
be with us through our problems and trials. He’s the 
“Rock eternal” (v. 4)—the ultimate “spot” to fix our 
eyes on—because His promises never change.

May we keep our eyes on Him as we go through each 
day, going to Him in prayer and studying His promises 
in the Scriptures. May we rely on God, our eternal 
Rock, to help us move gracefully through all of life.

By:  Kimya Loder
https://odb.org/GB/2022/02/19/spotting-god

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Lenny Peters for healing.
- Joy Bussey for healing.
- All the families who are struggling with the effects of 
COVID, especially Long COVID.
- Everyone who is experiencing recent bereavement
- More Leaders and volunteers in the Children’s 
Sabbath School.
- Tunde Adebayo, who lost his father last week.

“My husband’s sight has improved. Before he could 
see nothing, now he is seeing and it should continue 
to improve in the coming weeks. Prayers are moving 
mountains in this situation, he can see us again 
compared to a couple of weeks ago. Thank you for all 
your support my SDA family”. Message from Donna 
Wray regarding her husband, Nicolas Wray.

THE PRAYER BOX: If you have private Prayer 
Requests, please place them in the Prayer Box or you 
can email Florence Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail .com.

PARALLEL INVITES you to take part in the fellowship 
lunch on 19th February. Lunch will be served at 
1pm in the Williams Hall. This is an opportunity to 
fellowship with each other and delve deeper into 
the message delivered during the Parallel service.
 
MUSICIANS NEEDED Parallel is looking for musicians 
to join the worship team. Drums, guitar , piano and 
other instruments are welcome - you don’t need 
to be a pro. If your voice is your instrument that’s 
welcome too. Please contact Karen Vontzalidis or 
Dan Sabatier for more information.

AV TEAM The Parallel AV team needs new members. 
If you would like to serve in this capacity please 
contact Karen Vontzalidis.


